
 BOARD REPORT 
 08/13/2024 

 Board Members: 

 Stephanie Thompson 

 ●  Attended the virtual session of the 2024 Smithsonian National Education Summit. 

 ●  Participated in the NMPED MSAC STEM working group meeting  . 

 ●  Participated in the NSBA NHC steering committee meeting. 

 ●  Participated in a virtual meeting on the STEM Innovation Network. 

 ●  Participated in the NMPED MSAC science working group meeting  . 

 ●  Interviewed by the American School Board Journal. 

 Andra Stradling- 

 Audit Committee FY2024, July 11, 2024 

 School Board July 9, 2024 

 NSBA/Free Speech Webinar July !8, 2024 

 Received numerous emails from constituents inside and outside of district concerning Federal Title IX 

 Executive order rule to re-interpret the meaning of sex as gender identity in Title IX starting August 1, 

 2024.  The emails were requesting the FMS school board to pass a resolution for our district which states 

 we will protect all students from discrimination according to the original interpretation of Title IX. 

 Lisa Maxwell 

 Accounting & Audit  :  Audit Entrance Meeting for FY24.  Updates on scope, timing, and new 

 Accounting/GASB standards.  General discussion on Internal Controls, Single Audit Requisites, and 

 Financial Statement Focus Areas. 

 District  :  Evaluated the HRS Strategic Planning Tool  reporting for July and August.  Evaluated the 

 Leadership Data Elementary Folio. 

 Equity  :   Yazzie/Martinez.  Reviewed LESC and LFC  updates on Lawsuit outcomes. 

 Finance  :  Analyzed FY25 PSCOC Capital Funding Program  Eligibility Requirements.   Analyzed LFC/PSCOA 

 Updates on State/Local Match Funding Formulas. 



 Legal  :  Reviewed the Superintendent’s Guide to Title IX Rules and the US Dept. of Education Final Title IX 

 Regulations.  Reviewed the NMSBA Policy Advisory Services Draft of Title IX Litigation and Policies. 

 Reviewed the House Resolution regarding Title IX. 

 Legislative  :  Reviewed NSBA Federal Congressional  and Administrative Legislative Trends. 

 Mental Health:  Reviewed LFC Children’s Behavioral Health Programs, Intervention Levels, and Medicaid 

 Eligibility Categories. 

 PED  :  Assessed LFC FY24 Third Quarter Agency Report  Card for  Operational Funding, Transportation 

 Distributions, and Department Operations and the effects on FMS. 

 Policy  :    Reviewed FMS Policy Manual and Administrative  Regulations, Sections I-0050 to I-2911. 

 Krista McWilliams 

 6/17 - Meeting with Nicole Lambson, Executive Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Teacher 

 Development 

 6/20 - Meeting with Board President Stephanie Thompson to discuss Superintendent Evaluation 

 7/9 -  Finance Meeting 

 7/14 - Review Updated Title Nine Regulations and NMSBA Policy Advisory Services Draft of Title IX 

 Litigation and Policies 

 7/14 Review ELA K-2 performance data - annual iStation results and proficiency data.  Develop metrics to 

 monitor performance by school 

 Multi - Draft proposed superintendent evaluation changes 

 Cody Diehl – Superintendent: 

 Safety and Security  ●  Hired and deployed crossing guards (9) 

 ●  Interviewed and hired for two unarmed Campus Safety Monitor positions (PVHS) 

 ●  City of Farmington Traffic Division completed automated school zones and they 

 are operational 

 ●  Finished with training for both Armed Campus Safety Monitors 

 ●  Completed first of year training for all unarmed Campus Safety Monitors 

 ●  Met with every school on evacuation and reunification protocols 

 ●  Completed Crosswalk Training Video for new hires 

 ●  Completed first Celebrity Crossing Guard video 

 ●  Recorded Handle With Care Law Enforcement  video / delivered to all Law 

 Enforcement Agencies and Dispatch 

 ●  Finished with development and deployment of the data management program for 

 District Safety 

 Public Relations  PR continues to celebrate school events and other happenings. In July we highlighted the 

 following on our website, newsletter, PeachJar, and social media: 

 ●  Celebrated our 2024 Chief Manuelito Scholars 

 ●  Provided information on Meal Kits for families during the 4th of July Break, later 

 highlighted the efforts of FMS Student Nutrition 



 ●  Posted information and video of Mesa View’s work on changing their school 

 model 

 ●  Provided a second, more complete update on Crossing Guards and School Zone 

 Timers, including a video with FPD Chief of Police Steve Hebbe and Superintendent 

 Cody Diehl 

 ●  Highlighted the FHS and PVHS bands participating and playing at the Connie Mack 

 World Series Parade 

 ●  Highlighted New Teacher Onboarding 

 ●  Highlighted our second FMS armed campus safety monitor 

 ●  Provided Staff/Coaching announcements 

 Equity Council  ●  We have eight Student Equity Councils that will begin meeting in August and 

 September:  Animas Elementary, Esperanza Elementary, McKinley Elementary, 

 Tibbetts Middle School, Hermosa Middle School, Rocinante High School, 

 Farmington High School, and Piedra Vista High School.  Each building has a set of 

 teacher leaders who will be supporting students to increase their sense of 

 belonging. 

 ●  Our District Equity Council will have its first meeting of the year September 5th. 

 Other  ●  Attended the Navajo Education Research Symposium 7/25/24 

 ●  Welcomed new teachers to the District on 7/31/24 

 ●  Welcomed back K12 by Elior and Transportation employees on 8/5/24 

 ●  Visited all 18 sites that started school this week - it was great to have the staff and 

 students all back. 

 ●  We continue to refine the process for monitoring the leading indicators of HRS.  It 

 is a work in progress, but powerful collaborative discussions with school leaders 

 are happening. 

 Nate Pierantoni- Support Services 

 Nursing and Student 
 Wellness 

 ●  All positions for Social Workers have been filled. 
 ●  All positions for health assistants have been filled. 
 ●  All Positions for Rn's filled. 
 ●  Need counselors for FHS and Esperanza 
 ●  Epinephrine, Albuterol, Narcan obtained and dispensed to the schools for the year 
 ●  Daybreak classes have finished. Attendance Improvement Grant is approved, 

 waiting on total allocation to determine partnership level with Daybreak for 24-25 
 School Year. 

 ●  Child protection unit moving forward 
 ●  Opened second Drug and Alcohol counselor position for the 24-25 school year, 

 will place one counselor at PVHS, one at FHS. 



 Multicultural Programs  ●  Monday, August 5, 2024 - Diane Arrington and the Multicultural Office staff 
 participated in the Beginning of the Year Department Meeting. 

 ●  Monday, July 29, 2024 - Diane Arrington participated in the Vector Professional 
 Development training. 

 ●  Wednesday, July 24, 2024 - Diane Arrington and the Multicultural Office staff were 
 trained on the new guidelines for Identification of English Learner students. 

 ●  Tuesday, July 23, 2024 - Diane Arrington attended and presented EL Guidelines 
 information at the FMS Administrator Academy. 

 ●  Tuesday, July 2, 2024 - Diane Arrington submitted the End of Year Report for the 
 Native American Language & Culture Support to Preserve & Maintain Native 
 Languages Within New Mexico grant. 

 ●  Monday, June 24, 2024 - Wednesday, June 26, 2024 - Diane Arrington attended 
 the FMS HRS Summit. 

 ●  Monday, June 17, 2024 - Diane Arrington and Dr. Geraldine Garrity attended  the 
 annual Government to Government Summit. 

 ●  Thursday, June 12, 2024 - Friday, June 13, 2024 - McCormick Elementary principals 
 Tatia Fernandez and Rae Lyn Dearen attended the Translanguaging Institute 
 through Dual Language Education of NM in Albuquerque, NM. 

 Native American Programs 
 ●  Wednesday, July 31, 2024-The Indian Education Committee (IEC) retreat 

 was held at the District Offices 
 ●  Monday & Tuesday, July 22 & 23, 2024-Presented on the Native American 

 Programs at the Principal Academy (2 sessions) 
 ●  Monday, July 15, 2024-Submitted the End of the Year Report to NMPEDs 

 for Improving Educational and Cultural Outcome Grant. Report was due 
 July 15, 2024. 

 ●  Monday, July 15, 2024-Received the Navajo Nation JOM award letter of 
 $466,064.88 received for FY 2024-2025. The Budget Adjustment Request 
 completed. 

 ●  Thursday, July 11, 2024-Neighboring New Mexico schools invited 
 Farmington Native American Programs to participate in the presentation to 
 the Health, Education and Human Service Committee regarding the 520 
 certification processes. Ms. Diane Arrington and I attended a few meetings 
 regarding the 520 programs. 

 ●  Tuesday, July 9, 2024- Finalizing the Global Glow proposal application. 
 Global Glow will provide mentorship for High School girls throughout the 
 school year. This is a pilot program. We may expand if it is 
 successful.  https://globalgirlsglow.org/ 

 ●  Wednesday, July 3, 2024-Collaborated with Mr. Diehl to plan the 
 Graduation Attire Committee meeting on August 14, 2024. 

 ●  Wednesday, July 3, 2024-Title VI-Indian Education Formula Grant award 
 letter of $746,290 received. The Budget Adjustment Request submitted for 
 August board approval. 



 ●  Tuesday, July 2, 2024-The NMPED-Improving Educational and Cultural 
 Outcomes grant amount of $356, 644.83 was received. The Budget 
 Adjustment Request submitted for August board approval. 

 ●  Monday, July 1, 2024-Started in the new role as Director. 

 Exceptional Programs  ●  We are excited to begin a new school year.  We begin this year with two EPO 
 Facilitators who are beginning the year with an emphasis on training our new 
 special education teachers. 

 ●  We are pleased to announce that we are also beginning the year with Benjamin 
 Yazzie, Low Incidence Behavior Interventionist.  His primary focus will be on 
 supporting our Life Skills classrooms with their unique needs.  As the year 
 progresses it is our hope that he will be able to support more of our students with 
 disabilities with appropriate behavioral interventions. 

 Isaac Gamboa; 

 Projects  ●  HVAC Projects: 75 % Completed 

 ●  PreK: Working on the PSCOC application 

 ●  Other: Portables at PVHS will be moved on Oct 18 

 Maintenance  ●  Bond Projects: Reviewing Priority 3 requests. 

 ●  Building Request Status: On going, scheduling. 

 ●  Work Orders Completed: July, 367 completed. 

 Student Nutrition  Updates: 

 ●  Started 19th year of partnership on 7/1/2024 with K12 by Elior, Food Service 

 Management Company 

 ●  Ended Summer Food Program 2024 serving in excess of 250,000 meals in our 

 community with a solid partnership with our transportation department . Thanks 

 Billy & Team. 

 ●  We are ready to welcome our students & staff to SY 24/25 - have 9 staffing 

 vacancy but we will operate, still actively hiring 

 ●  All schools are now enrolled in USDA Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) , 

 applications no longer required 

 ●  Continuing to sponsor Sacred Heart Catholic School and Word of Life Christian 

 Academy on NSLP application service will begin at both sites on 8/12/2024. We 



 also continue to sponsor  6 local child care centers & 1 family emergency center on 

 our CACFP application. 

 ●  Outdoor Garden Lab Completed on 7/31/2024 at Esperanza Elementary will be 

 planning a ribbon cutting with assistance of Public Information Officer & Media 

 Specialist 

 ●  FMS Student Nutrition Department will receive 2 Golden Chile Awards from the 

 NM Grown Coalition at the award ceremony in October 2024.  One for our K12 

 programming and the other for our efforts in providing locally grown foods & 

 nutrition education for our 6 child care centers that we sponsor. 

 Athletics and Activities  ●  FHS: 

 ○  Participation Numbers (HS & MS): 

 ○  Updates: 

 ■  Our “Scorpion Tradition Rally” - all athlete rally on Aug. 19 

 ■  Football Homecoming on Oct. 17th 

 ■  Football began Aug. 5th,  rest of Fall Sports  on Monday. 

 ■  Wyatt Boognl nominated for NMAA Student Leadership Advisory 

 Council 

 ●  PVHS: 

 ○  Participation Numbers (HS & MS): 

 ■  Heights:  Football - 65  Volleyball - 50 

 ■  Mesa View: Football - 30 Volleyball - 20 

 ■  PV Football - 86 

 ○  Updates: 

 ■  Football Homecoming on Oct 4th 

 ■  Boys Soccer will have 3 teams this year 

 Transportation  ●  Updates: The wheels are turning.  We have received one of our new activity buses 

 with the second to arrive anytime.  We have four new route buses due to arrive 

 soon.  PED has approved us to purchase 12 new buses, which take about a year to 

 receive them. 


